City of Hebron Estates Minutes
City Community Center
June 7, 2011
7:00 p.m.

resent: Commissioners Forshee, Allen, Merrifield, Tucker representative from the Pioneer News, Atty. Edison, Chief
Reynolds and 4 guests.

Police Update: Chief Reynolds explained that the officers have seen a decline in speeders and with burglaries in the area.
However, the chief did notify the residents of a bulgur who is targeting houses within the area who leave their garage doors
opened. He explained that an older white Dodge Durango has been spotted backing up to a garage and taking the items and then
leaving. He explained that thefts have been reported in Hillview, Meadow brook and in Jefferson County. The Chief asked
everyone to get the word out and to be sure to shut your garage doors. Currently the police do not have a license plate number
so if you see a vehicle that matches this description driving through the neighborhood and acting strangely to call dispatch.

Minutes: Motion to approve the May 2, 2011 minutes was made by Comm. Allen and seconded by Comm. Forshee; Passed 4/0.

Budget: A copy of the monthly budget statement was handed out. Motion was made to set as side April and May’s budget was
made by Comm. Allen and seconded by Comm. Merrifield; Passed 4/0.

Old Business: Atty. Edison gave an update on the smoking ban. He explained that the litigation hearing is scheduled in August
and realistically may not be decided until November or December of this year. As of now nothing else is new.

Comm. Forshee led a discussion on the grass situation with the lot behind the community center. Atty. Edison said that he
would send them a violation letter. Comm. Forshee also asked about the Day Care on Burkland and Codey’s lot (Scenic Trail
and Burkland). Atty. Edison said that he would send them a letter too.

Atty. Edison read the 2™ reading of Ordinance 2011-01 Budget for July1, 2011 — June 30, 2012. Motion was made to accept
Ordinance 2011-01 Budget for Julyl, 2011 — June 30, 2012 by Comm. Forshee and seconded by Comm. Tucker; Passed 4/ 0.

New Business: Comm. Forshee led a discussion on the POD located at the daycare on Burkland. Atty. Edison stated that the
city’s ordinance states anything over 30days is in violation. Atty. Edison said that Monday will be over 30 days. Atty. Edison
explained that after June 13™ the business will get a violation letter putting them on notice.

A guest raised a concern regarding a person who keeps coming down through his property taking large creek stones from the
creek which is causing problems regarding the wildlife and fish. He wanted to make the council aware that he has now blocked
any type of entrance to the creek from his property and that the next time he sees the guy he will have him arrested for
trespassing. Comm. Forshee asked if a “no trespassing” sign was posted. The resident said, “yes”. The resident explained that
this is a shame because the creek had not been touched for years and now it is being destroyed.

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 pm was made by Comm. Forshee and seconded by Comm. Merrifield; Passed 3/0.
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